

Conjoint Health Research Ethics Board (CHREB)
Research Services Office
Main Floor, Energy Resources Research Building
Research Park
3512-33 Street NW
Calgary, Alberta T2L 2A6

Telephone (403) 220-7990 Fax (403) 289-0693 Email: CHREB@ucalgary.ca

July 15, 2013

Dr. Adel Gabriel Lab: Department of Psychiatry, Peter Lougheed Centre, Unit 25 Calgary, Alberta

2000 Pegasus Rd. NE Calgary, AB T2E 8K7

Dear Dr. Gabriel:

RE: Examining Patients' Perceptions Towards Involuntary Hospitalization: The Development and Psychometric Assessment of an Instrument to Measure Patients' Attitudes Towards Involuntary Admission.

Ethics ID: E-25212

The above-named research, including the Questionnaire (Client Satisfaction Questionnaire (CQS)), Consent Form (Version: 2), Demographic Form (Demographics), Cover Letter (dated: January 30, 2013), Attachment (Table 1 (Scale) Expert Validation Patients Responses Brief Psychiatric Rating Scale (BPRS) The Psychological General Well-Being Schedule), Protocol has been granted ethical approval by the Conjoint Health Research Ethics Board of the Faculties of Medicine, Nursing and Kinesiology, University of Calgary, and the Affiliated Teaching Institutions. The Board conforms to the Tri-Council Guidelines, ICH Guidelines and amendments to regulations of the Food and Drugs Act re clinical trials, including membership and requirements for a quorum.

You and your co-investigators are not members of the CHREB and did not participate in review or voting on this study.

Please note that this approval is subject to the following conditions:

- (1) a Progress Report must be submitted by July 15, 2014, containing the following information:
 - i) the number of subjects recruited;
 - ii) a description of any protocol modification;
 - iii) any unusual and/or severe complications, adverse events or unanticipated problems involving risks to subjects or others, withdrawal of subjects from the research, or complaints about the research;
 - iv) a summary of any recent literature, finding, or other relevant information, especially information about risks associated with the research;
 - v) a copy of the current informed consent form;
 - vi) the expected date of termination of this project.
- (2) a Final Report must be submitted at the termination of the project.

Please accept the Board's best wishes for success in your research.

Yours sincerely,

Stacey Page, PhD

Chair, Conjoint Health Research Ethics Board

SP/be

c.c. Research Services